Humboldt City Council Meeting Minutes 
The Humboldt City Council met in regular session on Monday March 28, 2016 at Humboldt City Hall. Mayor Ritchy Griepp called the meeting to order at 7:00pm with the following members present for roll call: Heather VanZee, Theresa Muth, Adam Lund and Allen Schmeichel. Amanda Siemonsma was present for city personnel. Others present were Gas Board members Mike Garrey and Brenda Haviland; Stockwell Engineers Jon Brown and Jon Fischer; and Philip Raethz.
On a motion by Muth seconded by Schmeichel the agenda was approved. Motion carried.
A motion was made by VanZee and seconded by Muth to approve the minutes for the meetings held on March 14th, March 22nd Equalization and March 22nd special session. Motion carried. 
Business: Natural Gas meeting report was given by Mike Garrey. The gas board is up to a full 5 member board and all were present. More gas training has been completed and will continue. One delinquent past due account remains outstanding but we will continue to try and collect. NG board approved the Q3 contract for 2016. No changes were made since 2015. NG board continued training covering One Call procedures. Recruiting for natural gas board members will continue regardless of no vacancy in order to keep people interested and engaged. 

Siemonsma presented the council a rundown of cleanup day events and vendors that will be available. The list of vendors, times and places will be printed on the monthly newsletter and sent out with the bills. Mike Garrey spoke of the issue of hoarding when towns proceed with clean up days. He would like to see Humboldt try something different. Along with towns like Hartford, Humboldt could try giving out landfill tickets to residents which entitles them to one free dump into the landfill at any time of the year. This would likely lessen the cost for Humboldt. The town board will proceed with cleanup day this year as they have in the past but will discuss other options in the future. 

Jon Brown was present with Stockwell Engineers to present to the council a project review. Due to the size of the project and the additional area, not as much is getting done as initially reviewed. Alleys were added and 2 blocks needed to be detoured around. They are physically unable to go down some streets and alleys because of their size and depth. One option is the council could add alternate back in the area that were initially cut but because of the project estimates plus contingencies, they will get as much done as possible. Surely the sewer lines will get replaces which minimizes infiltration which will eliminate the need for more land to expand the ponds. The plans for the project include: leaving 2nd Ave wide, take 4th Avenue across the Main Street intersection to get sewer lines done and patch the streets, get through the intersection of 2nd Avenue and Main Street, remove the 2nd Avenue alley and allocate the funds to repair the alley on 4th Avenue between Main and Washington Streets. Stockwell will return to the next meeting to discuss the project further. Stockwell was also present to discuss the option of adding a culvert into the ditch which would be placed at the intersection of 6th Avenue and Ford Street. After some discussion, the council agreed this option would not be feasible because of the need to cut into the land on the east side of Ford Street by forty feet. The city would need the cooperation of the land owner to do so. Also, the project estimates would be over $50,000. An alternate solution would be to restore the side slope improving the drainage off 6th Avenue down to 5th Avenue with an erosion blanket and dirt. The project could be done over the spring and summer with all future repairs done by the city.  The council agreed this is a more feasible option. Stockwell will address this further at the next meeting. Jon Fisher and Jon Brown left at 8:08pm.

Jack Garry is interested in mowing city owned property located on the west side of Ford Street for the purpose of hay. Town board would like to draw up a contract allowing Garry to perform such services for the city in return of keeping the hay. More information and discussion will be held at the next meeting. 

Department Reports
Water: Used water meters were purchased from Alexandria at a fraction of the cost of new meters. Donnie Boll purchased around 190 meters for $300 and the cost of this many new meters would total around $15,000. Alexandria is switching to auto readers and had no need for the old ones. The water meters will be calibrated and used to replace current broken or damages ones. 

Sewer: No discharges were made since the beginning of March. For those discharges, all proper paperwork was filed with the State.

Utility Manager: Short discussion was held on the position. No motions were made. 
Finance Officer: Siemonsma presented the council with the monthly list of receipts, disbursement, claims and payroll. On a motion by Schmeichel and second from Lund March payroll was approved. Motion carried. 

Pursuant SDCL 1-25-2 a motion made by VanZee was seconded by Lund to enter executive session for personnel discussion at 8:29pm. Motion carried. Town board members remained present along with the Natural Gas board members and Amanda Siemonsma. Council exited executive session at 8:38pm on a motion by Lund and a second from VanZee. A motion was made by Lund seconded by Muth to offer the Utilities Manager position to an applicant remaining unnamed at this time contingent on acceptance. Starting salary is $17.50 per hour with raises in pay after utility certifications are obtained. The employee will also receive full benefits. 4 members voted aye and Schmeichel abstained. Motion carried. 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42pm on a motion by Schmeichel and a second from Muth.
ATTEST:
Amanda Siemonsma
City Finance Officer

